Environmental Information Regulations Act 2004

Your request for information has now been considered. 
You asked:

I am writing further to intended litigation against an undertaker of works in respect of a breach of the New Road & Street Works Act 1991/ a claim in negligence, for information on which Utility had an opening notice/permit to carry out street works (excavation) at (or near to) London Road, LE2, Leicester. Please review and provide notices from 14 July 2018 which go back 15 years as we are investigating a latent damage to Virgin Media apparatus at this location.

In addition, if it is possible, could you give the date of when resurfacing works (if any) have been carried out by yourselves.

Regulation 12(4)(b) of the Environmental Information Regulations (EIR) provides that a public authority may refuse to disclose information to the extent that the request for information is manifestly unreasonable and Leicester City Council consider that this exception applies in this case.

While under the EIR there is no appropriate cost limit above which authorities are not required to deal with requests for information, the ICO’s guidance on regulation 12(4)(b) states ‘In assessing whether the cost, or the amount of staff time involved in responding to a request, is sufficient to render a request manifestly unreasonable the FOIA fees regulations may be a useful starting point’.

London Road LE2 is 2.3 miles in length.  It is estimated that the time it would take to search all systems, to locate, retrieve and extract the information requested for the 15 year period required would considerably exceed the appropriate limit for a FOIA request of £450 or 18 hours of staff time.

Therefore, Leicester City Council considers that the exception contained in Regulation 12(4)(b) of the EIR is engaged.

You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request please write to: 

Information Governance and Risk
Leicester City Council

Legal Services
4th Floor City Hall

115 Charles Street

Leicester  
LE1 1FZ
e-mail: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk 
